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     Walton, Appellant, v. Judge, Wyandot Cty. Common Pleas                      
Court, et al., Appellees.                                                        
     [Cite as Walton v. Judge (1992),      Ohio St.3d     .]                     
Criminal law -- Grand juries -- R.C. 2939.10 -- Private citizen                  
     has no right to present evidence before a grand jury.                       
     (No. 90-2246 -- Submitted July 8, 1992 -- Decided                           
September 2, 1992.)                                                              
     Appeal from the Court of Appeals for Wyandot County, No.                    
16-90-24.                                                                        
     On June 28, 1990, appellant, William J. Walton, filed a                     
"special petition for common law writ of mandamus" in the Court                  
of Appeals for Wyandot County, in which he demanded the right                    
to bring certain criminal accusations before the grand jury                      
without hinderance from appellees, the judge of the court of                     
common pleas and the prosecuting attorney of Wyandot County.                     
     Appellees filed a motion to dismiss for failure to state a                  
claim upon which relief can be granted.   The court of appeals                   
granted the motion, finding that appellees had no clear legal                    
duty with respect to appellant's apparent claim.                                 
     The cause is before the court upon an appeal as of right.                   
                                                                                 
     William J. Walton, pro se.                                                  
                                                                                 
     Per Curiam.  On appeal, appellant cites no Ohio legal                       
authority that permits a private citizen to present evidence                     
before the grand jury or requires appellees to permit him to do                  
so.  Under R.C.2939.10, only the prosecuting attorney,                           
assistant prosecuting attorney, and, in certain cases, the                       
Attorney General or special prosecutor appointed by the                          
Attorney General have access to the grand jury.  Accordingly,                    
the judgment of the court of appeals is affirmed.                                
                                    Judgment affirmed.                           
     Moyer, C.J., Sweeney, Holmes, Douglas, Wright, H. Brown                     
and Resnick, JJ., concur.                                                        
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